
 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,                   June 9, 2020 

 

“Wait on the LORD: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thy heart: 

wait, I say, on the LORD.”  Psalm 27:14 

 These past two months have focused our minds on our need to wait on the Lord. We are excited to be in the new 

city where we will begin the process of planting a new church, but with the continuing emergency brought on by COVID-19, 

our traditional ways of ministering have been restricted. It is likely that the government will continue to ban all religious 

gatherings until the Fall. We continue to wait on the Lord and look for His strengthening.  

 

Ministry News 

 Though we are not able to do all that we would like, the Lord has given us several opportunities to minister to the 

Cambodian people during this time. I was able to preach for the online service of New Hope Baptist Church just recently. We 

thank God that Cambodian Christians are faithfully joining in on the live services. Naomi and I have also prepared and 

taught devotionals both for the saved and non-saved which are then shared online. We are now working on preparing short 

evangelistic videos for Facebook that we will plan on using in conjunction with door-to-door evangelism. We have been 

getting to know our neighbors more and more and have been able to speak briefly with them about Christ. Roughly 60 

people on our street are all related to our landlords. This has given us an open door to tell them why we are here and give a 

gospel booklet. Please pray for the salvation of our neighbors! Nearly every day, between 3 and 6 kids come over and play 

with our daughters or “help” Naomi cook meals. We take this opportunity to teach Bible stories and tell them of Christ. 

Please pray that these precious children will understand the Gospel message.  

Upcoming Furlough 

 Our plans are coming together for our upcoming furlough. We will be in the States from August 2020 to February 

2021. We look forward to seeing many of you again and sharing with you what the Lord is doing here in Cambodia. If you 

have not yet contacted me about having us come by, please contact me at the email address below. Thank you for your 

continued support of our family and ministry!  

For His Glory, 

         
  

 Please make support checks payable to    Valley Bible 

Baptist Church and write Shull Family in the memo line. 


